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H – 2 (e)
REPORT OF MEETING OF LUCAN - CLONDALKIN AREA COMMITTEE (1)

WEDNESDAY 20th SEPTEMBER 2006 
The issue of South Dublin County Council utilising CPO powers to acquire sites for schools has been discussed on a number of occasions at the Lucan Clondalkin Area Committee. Following a discussion at the February 2006 Area Committee meeting the Area Committee members requested that a full report in this regard be given to the March meeting of the Council as “a report requested by the Area Committee”.

At the September meeting of the Area Committee the below Motion was passed for consideration by full Council. It should be noted that in verbal contacts this week the Department of Education have indicated that they have no plans for site acquisition at the location referred to in the Motion.

Motion:

“That the Council initiate procedures under Section 212 of the Planning and Development Act, 2000 to compulsorily acquire a site at the lands at St. Edmondsbury, Lucan for the purpose of the provision of a primary school.”
Report:

As indicated in previous reports and replies the primary responsibility for the provision of schools is a matter for the Department of Education & Science.  However, South Dublin County Council have and will facilitate the Department in this regard where possible.

In addition, it is clear that the determination of the existing and future need in respect of schools is a matter for the Department of Education and Science.  School requirements have been met on Council sites and developments where available and requested by the Department.  It should be noted that no such request has been received from the Department in respect of St. Edmondsbury and the Department has advised that where sites are required for schools it is their objective to acquire these by agreement in the first instance.
Following a contribution from Councillors E. Tuffy, D. Keating, G. O’ Connell, and R. Dowds, Mr. F. Nevin, Senior Executive Officer, responded to the queries raised. Following a vote, the motion was PASSED.
